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Greetings and Happy New Year 2018, 

I hope everything is going fine with you and you’re surviving the cold and snowy weather!  I love the winter, as long 

I’m inside. I live in Star Prairie Township just north of Somerset; we got snow this week, about 10 to 12 inches.  It was 

beautiful!  But it wasn’t so much fun when the snow blower broke. We do have a BIG snow blower that attaches to our 

old Oliver 77 tractor though.  Bill, my husband, said the Oliver has a flat tire so that’s out of the question too. Glad our 

shovels are still working, our driveway is only about 400 ft long. 

Well if you haven’t heard the good news, Linda Sutherland is now our St. Croix County HCE Vice President.  Thank 

you Linda for accepting the VP position. You will make a great VP and future President next year. 

I would like to take this opportunity to say thank, say good bye, and God’s blessings to Joan Sprain, our Family Living 

Educator,  who is retiring and moving to Florida in February. Enjoy your retirement Joan, you deserve it. Best wishes 

from all the HCE members. 

 

We are having our SPUD SPECTACULAR event again this year on February 13 at 11:30am in the Baldwin Ag Center. 

The topic this year is Diabetes and our guest speaker is Sue Kurtz. She is a retired RN, certified Diabetes and              

nutritionist, and has served our community at Hudson and New Richmond Hospitals for many years. As you may                 

remember from years past, this is a FREE event where HCE provides the Baked “SPUDS” and coffee and you (or your 

club) bring the tator toppings, a dish to pass, or a dessert.  It should be a fun day and I hope to see you there. 

 

On March 10, we are having a Special Interest Event—Jam It Out at 11am with the location to be determined.  Our 

guest speaker is Debbra Anne, from New Richmond who wrote the book JAM IT ON as well as author of “The                  

Enlightened Cat” and “Don’t Quit Yet!”  She also makes Jams, Jellies, and Preserves.  I met her at the Farmer’s Market 

in Somerset where she had a booth.  I couldn’t resist buying a jar of jam, it was (because I ate it all) delicious.  I asked 

her lots of questions and was excited about her different choices of ingredients she uses. So I bought her book and asked 

if she could be a presenter at an HCE special interest event.  She said “YES”. She will even bring some samples for us to 

try. Hope to see you there too.  I will send out more information in an e-mail to the club Presidents and individual HCE 

members. Maybe we can have a pot luck lunch to go with it.  

 

Be looking for the NW District registration form in this newsletter. St. Croix Co. is hosting it this year and it will be on 

April 19 at the Roberts Park Bldg. Hope to see you there too. 

 

Respectfully submitted, Wanda Breitbach, HCE President, St. Croix County.  
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ST. CROIX COUNTY EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING 

Agricultural & Education Center, Baldwin, WI 

Tuesday, January 9th 2018 

 

The meeting was opened with the Creed and Pledge of Allegiance.  

Roll Call -  Present: Marie Nelson, Donna Wilcoxson, Eunice Hop, Jean Kelley, Joan Sprain, Linda Sutherland 

Phoebe Shourds, Wanda Breitbach, JoLane Anderson, Stephany Bourdon.  Absent: Elizabeth Lee, Lois Burri. 

 

Linda Sutherland accepted the Vice President position with unanimous board approval. 

 

Fall Council and Fair Corrections on past Secretary Notes:  NW DISTRICT MEETING date corrected to April 

19th 2018. This correction was from the planning meeting. FALL COUNCIL: Phoebe Shourds wants to give $.25 

to Zero Hunger; talked about International Day of Peace instead of Peach.  INTERNATIONAL correction is: 

Eunice Hop and Jean Kelley and also corrected to: “they reported that they are having trouble getting water filters 

out in other countries.  They have no money now.” MOTION TO ACCEPT CORRECTIONS MADE BY Linda 

Sutherland and seconded by Donna Wilcoxson; MC. WI. NICARAGUA PROJECT: Jean Kelley and Wanda 

Breitbach are going in 2018, February 21, 2018 for 10 days. FAIR CORRECTIONS-two people from Master  

Gardeners will be joining HCE next spring. MOTION TO ACCEPT CORRECTIONS MADE BY Phoebe 

Shourds and seconded by Donna Wilcoxson; MC. 

 

PARTY-We had a party for Joan Sprain as she is retiring January 31, 2018 after 12 years. She has done a great 

job and will be missed. The gifts we gave to Joan: HCE coffee travel mug, bag of Nicaragua Coffee, $20           

Starbucks gift cared, retirement T-shirt and a Rural School Book. 

FINANCIAL STATEMENT – Phoebe Shourds; Talked about Kwik Trip Cards. JoLane Anderson made motion 

with correction; Jean Kelley seconded, MC. 

SCHOLARSHIPS – Donna Wilcoxson: We can’t give out scholarships to nieces and nephews, but can have   

older children and grandchildren of HCE members. This will be voted on at Spring Council in May. 

CULTURAL ARTS—Linda Sutherland has raffle tickets for NVON. 

FAIR - Phoebe Shourds; We will get a substitute for the fair as Phoebe will be at NVON conference in Pewaukee, 

eight (8) members are going. Phoebe would also like to do something with the corner in the HCE building at the 

fair.  Like a banner that would really impact people and draw them to HCE.  

HEALTHY LIFE STYLE SURVEY—ON THE MOVE AND IN THE GROOVE will be done again this year. 

Kristen Bruder stopped into introduce herself. She will be our new District Area Director for Pierce, Polk, and St. 

Croix Counties. 

MARKETING - JoLane Anderson: sold $250.00 of HCE merchandise. 

INTERNATIONAL—Eunice Hop; Barbara DeSoto will be our speaker, wrote a book “When Women Unite 

Mountains Move”. 

SPUD SPECTACULAR/HEART HEALTHY event will be February 13th at the Ag Center, Baldwin at 

11:30am. The board will provide the baked potatoes and clubs/individuals will provide the toppings or a dish to 

pass.  Lesson will be on Diabetes. 

 

Homemaker’s prayer was said. Linda Sutherland motioned to close the meeting and Marie Nelson seconded it. 

Motion carried. 

NW District planning committee meeting met. 

Submitted by Carol Kobernik 
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Spud Spectacular 

February 13; 11:30am 

Ag Services & Education Center, Baldwin 
 
Come and learn more about diabetes education as well as some information from 2017 State Conference.  The guest 

speaker will be Susan Kurtz, RN; Diabetes Educator Nutritionist; Retired. 

 

This is our 3rd annual Spud Spectacular where the HCE Board provides the baked potatoes and you or your club 

brings the toppings, dish to pass, or dessert.  Nicaraguan Coffee and water will also be provided.  This is a FUN &  

EDUCATIONAL event. If you have any questions, call Wanda Breitbach 718/248-3806 or e-mail                           

brightgrandma@yahoo.com. 

 

The Kwik Trip gift cards will be available at this event, if you have an upcoming gift giving occasions.  If you are  

unable to make it to this event but need a Kwik Trip gift card, contact Phoebe Shourds at 715-821-1606. 

Jam It Out / Be Food Wise 

March 10; 11am-2pm 

Location, TBD 

 

Come and learn how to use Farm Fresh Recipes that transform Jam, Jelly, and Preserves into Unique Meals.  

The guest speaker for this event will be Debbra Anne Jacobsen, author of “Jam It On”, “The Enlightened Cat” 

and “Don’t Quit Yet!”.  

 

If you have any questions, call Wanda Breitbach 718/248-3806 or e-mail brightgrandma@yahoo.com.  Look 

for more information in the President’s note. 

 

The Kwik Trip gift cards will be available at this event, if you have an upcoming gift giving occasions.  If you 

are  unable to make it to this event but need a Kwik Trip gift card, contact Phoebe Shourds at 715-821-1606. 

Honey Doers Club 

 

Members of the Honey Doers Club assembled 

treats for Valentine’s Day for the nursing homes 

and Park Place in Woodville and Spring Valley. 
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HCE Scholarships 

 
Children and grandchildren of HCE members and HCE members may apply for one 

of two of the scholarships offered in the amount of $750.  Scholarship applications 

are due to the scholarship committee by April 1.   

 

Applications are available from the Extension office in Baldwin, in this newsletter or 

on the website, http://stcroix.uwex.edu/family-living/home-community-education-hce.   

 

Completed applications and letters of recommendation are to be sent to Donna Wilcoxson, 1027 Hazel 

Street; River Falls, WI 54022.  Scholarships will be awarded at the Spring  Council meeting May 4. 

SAVE THE DATE 

Spring Council 

May 4, 10:00am 

Hammond Town Hall 

  

The Honey Doers club will host the Spring Council meeting at the Hammond Town Hall, 1819 County Road E.  

Join us at 9:30 am for registration, coffee and cultural arts.  The business meeting will start at 10:00am.  Your 

entertainment will be the Country Memories. 

 

Please bring a salad for every two people attending.  If it is warm, bring your salads on ice or in a cooler as there 

is limited refrigerator space.  Also, bring a serving spoon for your  salad. 

 

There will be door prizes and a special program after lunch.  If you haven’t started those cultural arts projects 

now is the time to get started. 

Healthy Lifestyle 

 

HCE Family and Community Life will focus on all members being active, eating healthy, and local food as a           

state-wide activity.  The five question survey will cover 13 weeks.  This survey replaces the "On the Move and 

In the Groove" form which has been used for several years. 

Compile the results for your county using the form, being sure to include the name, address, phone number,      

e-mail address (if available) and name of county.  Individual surveys may also be sent if there is no county            

coordinator. 

In 2017, 30 counties participated in the "On the Move and In the Groove" with the most points reported by 

Kewaunee, Brown and Waukesha counties.  Congratulations to all who participated! 

Please mail all 2018 survey results by June 15, 2018.  Counties with the greatest percentage of members              

participating will be recognized at the WAHCE Conference in September.  These results are also used in a report 

given by the Wisconsin HCE President at the NVON Conference in July. 

 

Questions may be emailed to Veronica Sustar as va914@yahoo.com, or call her 

at 608-847-1140.  Tallied County Surveys or Individual Surveys need to be 

mailed to Veronica by June 15, 2018.  

mailto:va914@yahoo.com
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Cultural Arts 

 

Whew!  It’s finally January and the rush of the holidays has subsided.  Now it’s time to relax and 

work on 2018 cultural arts projects.  You will notice the red printing on the 2018 cultural arts form.  

Hopefully this will encourage people to read all of the top information.  Please note the two new        

classes, Alcohol Ink (1-D), and Jewelry Set (13-C), also the Writing  Category names changes— 

Non-Fiction (17) and Fiction (18). 

 

The Bonus Category theme for this year is “Spring Into Action.”  I can see a number of ways to            

interpret this theme and I am eager to see the results. 

 

This will be the last report from me as County Cultural Arts Chair as I am switching board positions.  

It has been fun and interesting and I will still be available to help the new Cultural Arts Chair if                     

needed. 

  

 ~ Linda Sutherland 

Memorial Leadership Scholarship   

 

The Memorial Leadership Scholarship was established 

through a memorial from the Betty Hilbert estate and the 

monies from the WAHCE Legacy Fund.  This scholarship 

($200) is to be used to encourage members of WAHCE to 

seek leadership training so they may become capable,             

willing and enthusiastic leaders in the organization.   

 

This scholarship is available to WAHCE members only for              

registration to a leadership program. (Members of the 

WAHCE State Board are not eligible.)   The application is 

due June 30th to the Scholarship Chair and may be used 

for leadership opportunities during the previous months 

from the last Scholarship, as well as to upcoming leadership 

opportunities.  

 

To apply for this scholarship, visit the website at:  http://

www.wahceinc.org/memorialleadership.pdf or use the 

scholarship form found in this newsletter. 

 

Rose McGrath 

N8890 Big Island Road 

Berlin, WI 54923 

HCE International 2018 
 

 

The HCE international program for 2018 will  

feature Barbara De Souza June 19 at 6:30 in the 

meeting room adjacent to the Baldwin Public                

Library.  Barbara worked with church groups and 

related organizations giving medical training to 

Brazilians for 40 years; empowering women to 

give health care.  She returned to the USA to             

receive needed medical assistance for herself and 

her husband.   Suffering from “reverse culture 

shock” she found happiness in reliving and               

writing about her experiences.  The resulting 

book is called When Sleeping Women Awake, 

Mountains Will Move. She now lives in River 

Falls and is planning on speaking to HCE             

members, book loving friends, and general public 

Tuesday, June 19 at 6:30. 

http://www.wahceinc.org/memorialleadership.pdf
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Club News: 

Glover—A short business meeting was held in December followed by social time with a potluck and fundraiser.  

The fundraiser and dues raised $348.  Marilyn Feyereisen dropped her membership to spend more time in the south. 

Lincoln—Club members enjoyed a meal at Joan Vobejda’s in her renovated kitchen.  Louise Peterson was                   

celebrated for her 60 years in HCE with dessert and ice cream.  The total number of years for all members is 213.  

Dan Frey was thanked for the donation of the ham for the club Christmas party.  Joan Sprain will be retiring and 

there will be an open house at the Ag Center on January 26 from 2-4pm.  Club members discussed the Sew-

ing/Learning Project.  Joan will gather any donations from our club and will deliver them.  We need to get them to 

Joan by February 8.  February 13 is the Spud/Heart Healthy class at 11:30am at the Ag Center.  Members will attend 

if able.  The next meeting will be held  on February 20 at 6pm at Culver’s in Baldwin.  Jody will host the March 

meeting on the 20th at 6pm.  The lesson that month will be on paper tube crafts. 

 

Meet and Greet Opportunities 

A variety full menu is offered at all restaurants 

 

There will be NO Meet & Greet held in February 

 

Wednesday, March 28—Friendly Bar & Grill 

312 Main Street, Star Prairie 

 

Meet and Greet gatherings are at 11:30am  

Join us for a good meal and great company!! 

 

Committee:  Joan Brown 715-749-3302 and Wanda Breitbach 715-248-3806 

* Please call Joan a day before to RSVP for head count for the restaurant * 

Ag Services and Education Center 

Hours of Operation: 

Monday—Friday 

8:00 am—4:30 pm 

715-531-1930 

Calendar of Events 

Feb 13 Spud/Heart healthy Class Diabetes /  

Heart Health 

Ag Center 11:30am 

Mar 13 Executive Board Meeting Ag Center 2:00 – 3:30pm 

Mar 20 Special Interest – Jam It Out/Be Food Wise Ag Center 11:00 – 3:00pm 

Mar 28 Meet & Greet Friendly Bar & Grill, Star Prairie 

11:30am 



 

 



 

 

Phoebe Shourds 

401 Highway 65 

River Falls WI 54022 
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